
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Wednesday, March 19th 2025 

 

Chair Hartman, Vice Chairs Nguyen and Scharf, and Members of the House Committee on Early 
Childhood and Human Services, 
 

Thank you for your ongoing commitment to Oregon’s children, youth and young adults. As the Public 

Affairs and Relations Director of 4D Recovery,  we are dedicated to serving adolescence and young adults 

with substance use disorder and mental health.  I urge you to support HB 3585, a vital measure to ensure 

the stability and effectiveness of Oregon’s child and family services.  

 

One of the most pressing challenges we face is ensuring that when children need a safe place, there is a 

bed available. However, this is only possible if we have a strong and supported workforce. The dedicated 

individuals who provide these critical services do so with passion and commitment, yet they are often 

discouraged by a system that prioritizes scrutiny over support. 

 

Recruiting and retaining staff remains an uphill battle—not because people lack the will to serve, but 

because the investigative process is unnecessarily punitive. Workers and foster parents who make honest 

mistakes, or simply misunderstand supervision requirements, often find themselves subjected to lengthy, 

stressful investigations. This uncertainty drives dedicated professionals out of the field, not due to a lack 

of commitment, but because the risks to their personal and professional lives become too great. 

 

Our organization, Chronic Care Model, offers outreach intervention, substance use treatment, 

mental health services, family theray, housing support, peer mentoring, and recovery 

community centers. Oregon must shift away from a culture of fear-based regulation and toward a 

model that prioritizes learning, growth, and support. HB 3585 is a crucial step in that direction, helping 

to build a system supporting caregivers and strengthens services for our most vulnerable children. 

 

 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Thank you for your continued commitment to ensuring children, youth, young adults and their families 

have access to high-quality supports and services so they too will have an opportunity to thrive and live 

their best lives.  

 

Sincerely, 

Sara Rose Barger 

Public Affairs and Relations Director  

 

 


